
  

 

SPRINGFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOL 
       

SCHOOL RESTATES POLICY ON INCLEMENT WEATHER CLOSING: 
 
 Parents should take note of the Springfield Schools' winter weather policy as stated below. 
 Public School Superintendent Keith J. Kottke and Richert's Bus Service owner Kenneth Richert will decide whether 
or not to close schools because of inclement weather. 
 
 The following stations will broadcast our weather announcements: 
 
 KLGR - Radio  (1490 on the dial), Redwood Falls;  KNSG - Radio (94.7 on the dial), Springfield; 
 
 KNUJ - Radio (860 on the dial), New Ulm; WCCO - Radio (830 on the dial),  Minneapolis 
 
 KARE 11 Sunrise, Today Show; KSTP TV  and will appear on Channel 5 News at the appropriate time;  
 
 KEYC 12 TV and will appear on Channel 12 
 
 Richert's Bus Service has requested that parents remain off the telephone while buses are on routes except to 
inform other parents of bus arrivals.  It is helpful for parents to call parents who are two stops prior to their scheduled stop 
when buses are delayed.  When a storm is in progress, or is anticipated, parents may pick up their children any time by 
reporting to any of the school offices. 
 
 Please make sure your children are aware of what to do in the event of an early dismissal from school.  Parents are 
also requested not to call the school to see if school has been called off.   If you feel the weather conditions are such that it 
is unsafe to send your child to school, keep them home for the day.  Your school principal will recognize weather as an 
excused absence, if a note is written by the parent. 
 
      Keith J. Kottke, Superintendent 


